

Open Space and Recreation Plan Committee Meeting         January 13, 2022       7:00- 8:50 pm

Present:  Paula Devereaux (chair) Nancy Cantelmo (recorder) Ellen Antrim, Rebecca  Durgin                 
                                                Guest:  Trish Aldrich  

Minutes of Nov 16, Dec 14 meetings and Dec 22 Bailey’s Hill site visit were discussed
Ellen motioned to approve, Rebecca seconded the motion to accept those documents.  They will be sent to Town Hall to be included on our website.   

Paula displayed the updated time line as prepared by Courtney Lewis, our MAPC consultant. We will submit our review of Sections 4 and 5 after our review tonight.  We will expect Sections 6 and 7 on January 18th and hold our OSRPC review meeting on Wednesday January 26th.  We are unsure if we will be ready for the public review of the document in mid-late March or if it will be in person or remote.

The major portion of the meeting was the discussion of the 38 pages of Sections 4 and 5, with our comments.  We felt that Courtney h ad done a very nice job on Sections 4 and 5. These sections were very well written, incorporating well what we had contributed.  Paula recorded our changes, will do some further research on specific topics, and then submit them to Courtney on or before the January 18th deadline

A CPC meeting was held on Jan 10, which Ellen viewed a recording and Nancy attended as the OSRC delegate.  CPC grant requests are due January 28th, and the purpose of the meeting was to have the Town Administrator discuss what grants he proposed to submit.  One of the purposes of the site visit on December 22 was to re-establish that the actual work would be done on the area designated by our 2021 grant for Baileys Hill.  Referring to the Trimountain area during the CPC meeting, which is outside of the agreed upon section of Baileys Hill, caused some concern in our group.  We will follow up on that.  As discussed in the site visit summary, it was discussed that a comprehensive management plan of Baileys Hill might possibly be combined with that of Lodge Park.  It was not a conclusion of the group.  
Another topic of the CPC meeting was playground improvement.  That certainly is an action item of our proposed OSR plan, but we discussed how an assessment might be made.  Responses to OSR survey did indicate that people wanted playground improvement, and for specific age groups.  We will get further information this.  
Also discussed was a proposal by Kevin Andrews, principal of the Johnson Elementary School regarding improvement of a portion of the Heritage Trail near the school for walking and biking. He is concerned about the safety of his students.  This would also reflect our OSRP goals regarding recreation.  

New Business      Paula discussed a proposal by a resident of Spouting Horn Road to construct a pool and building on this property.  This appeared to be in violation of a 1976 Planning Board decision that access to the Perimeter Path could not be blocked on that property.  A motion was made by Nancy and seconded by Ellen that Paula should present our evidence against this construction to the Conservation Commission.  The committee voted unanimously in favor of the motion.

The meeting was ended with a motion to adjourn by Ellen which was seconded by Paula.  All in favor. 


Respectfully submitted to the Town Clerk’s Office as approved at the Open Space and Recreation Plan Committee on Jabuary 26th, 2022. 



